## North Ridge Middle School

Danville Community Consolidated School District No. 118

Dear Parents and Guardians,

North Ridge Middle School went on a soft lock down today at approximately 9:55 A.M. The soft lock down was necessary to ensure the safety and security of the students and staff. The Danville Police Department was called to assist the School Resource Officer in the handling of a situation involving an adult associated with a North Ridge student. Students were kept in their first period classes until the situation was successfully resolved. Danville District 118 takes school safety seriously and continues to make it a high priority.

Sincerely,

Michael D. Gourley

Michael D. Gourley

Principal North Ridge M.S.